CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
3rd November 2022.

Meeting held in Trefin Village Hall at 7.00pm
            Present:           Cllrs. Neil Prior (Chair), Katy Jenkins, Rob Smith, Chris Prior, Anthony Daniel, 
                                              Paul Raymond, Paul Niedzwiedski, Priscilla Wilde
In attendance:  Nia Cotton, Delyth Jenkins, Robin Stott, Eleanor Beynon, Andrew Phillips, Jim Dunkley                                    

Apologies:        Cllr. John Morgan
1. Jim Dunkley, Common Land Officer - Pembs County Council, attended the meeting to discuss CL013 Carreg Pwmp Village Green in Trefin and the small piece of land that has always been assumed to be part of the village green.    Jim has looked extensively into whether the land in question is part of the green and has concluded that it is not.  There is some ambiguity because of the quality of the documents available but the land is shown to be in use from 1930 and when the village green was registered in 1968 by Llanrhian Community Council there was a building on the land at that time and it was not included in the village green.  Robin Stott asked if the land could be vested in the community. Jim felt that the boundaries need to be clarified in terms of the land ownership and that the Land Registry should be asked to re-survey the area.  Once there is agreement on the extent of the land it could be registered by the community which would usually be via the Community Council.  Jim offered to assist with the process of establishing the boundaries.
2. Andrew Phillips attended the meeting to discuss the ongoing situation with Abereiddy parking and ManUp.  There has been a history of issues with parking at Abereiddy and a planning application was approved in 2021 for a new carpark in a field at the top. He asked that the Community Council contact PCNPA to find out if ManUp have constituted a start to the planning by virtue of their activities this summer.   There will be a new Director of Planning at PCNPA shortly and Cllr. N Prior confirmed that he had forwarded Mr. Phillips email to her for scrutiny and comment.   He has also asked if the bus company would continue to the beach if the car parking is resolved.  The operator ManUp appears to be commencing groundwork. The Clerk was asked to write to Tegryn Jones, Chief Executive at the PCNPA. 
  
2.   Minutes 
      The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 6th October, 2022, were read and 
      approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith.   Seconded by Cllr. Anthony Daniel.
3.   Matters Arising.
                  Defibrillator for Llanrhian village:  training – Cllr. R Smith has been in contact with St. John’s 
                  ambulance to arrange some free training for the community.   There has been lots of interest from 
                  local pubs, the shop and restaurants The Sloop and The Shed.   Courses need a min of 6 and max 
                  of 12 people. The venue will probably be Trefin Village Hall and the courses will be held on  

                  weekdays.   Cllr. Smith will confirm when the training is available.
4.   Planning
      PCC
      Planning Application

     22/0409/PA: Cerbid, Solva – conversion of storage barn to further holiday units together with     

     ecological enhancements (under GN17).  No adverse comments.
      PCNPA


      NP/22/0627/FUL:  Lluest, 2 Sunnyside, Porthgain – proposed rear extension.   No adverse  

                  comments.

      Notification of Decision

      PCC

i) 21/0993/PA:  land east of Pensygwarne, Croesgoch – replacement of single wind turbine.

      Conditionally approved.  
ii) 22/0004/LB:  Glowty’r Felin, Llanrhian – single storey rear extension.

      Conditionally approved.  





5. Finance 
      Payments requested: 
  One Voice Wales (training)    - £17.50




  Royal British Legion (wreath) - £20.00




  Urdd National Eisteddfod       - £50,00

      Proposed by Cllr. R Smith, seconded by Cllr. A Daniel.


      Financial information:  


Balance of Current a/c - £3524.57



Balance of Deposit a/c  - £692.09


            6.   i)   Correspondence           
      a)   Trefin Village Green – various items of correspondence received.
      b)   Connected Communities Project report for October 2022.  Received.
      c)   Urdd National Eisteddfod Sir Gaerfyrddin 2023 (Carmarthenshire) – request for funding  

            received. Cllr. Anthony Daniel proposed a donation of £50.   Seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith. 
      d)   Email from Andrew Phillips re parking at Abereiddy and ManUp received.
      e)   Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales – draft annual report 2023/24 received.
      e)   “Pobol Porthgain! – formation of new committee working for the benefit of Porthgain and its 

            residents.  Noted.

                 ii)  Consultations

a) Ysgol Croesgoch – school catchment area – end date 30th November, 2022.  The Clerk was asked to reply that the Community Council was in favour of the extension
      b)  Boundary Commission for Wales – revised proposals for Wales’ new parliamentary 

           constituencies.  Final 4 weeks of consultation – end date 15th November, 2022.  Noted.
c) WG -  Electoral Reform Consultation – end date January 2023.
 Electoral administration and reform White Paper | GOV.WALES – deferred.
7.   Llanrhian Connected Community Project
      Preparations are continuing for the next edition of Llais Rhian and the forthcoming Cost of Living 
      event on the 12th November which will be attended by local organisations: Frame, Cwm Arian,  

      Ateb, Pembs Community Transport, PAVS and a Repair Café.  There will be also be a collection for 

      PATCH. 

      A successful Litter Pick Walk took place on the 1st October – around 25 residents took part.   

      The feasibility of restarting the Llanrhian Community Lunches is being assessed and it is apparent 

      that this project will need additional volunteers. 
      The latest e-Bulletin has been sent out, the first meeting of the Widows Social Group has been 
      held and a presentation on the work of the Connected Communities project was given to a  

      Community Meeting with Will Bramble – CEO, Pembs County Council.
            8.  Social Media

     Facebook:  1.9K reach, 431 engagements, 1 new page like

     Twitter:  181 following, 113 followers.

            9.  Pembs County Council Report
     The latest edition of the Community Newsletter has been sent out.  Residents have been asked to 
     complete a community survey and there are statistics on tourism in Pembrokeshire, concerns about 

     the proposed Tourism Tax and details of the consultation on this which ends on the 13th December, 

     2022.    Councils now have discretion to charge a Council Tax premium for second and long-

     term empty homes up to 300% and there are proposed changes to local heathcare by Hywel Dda 


     Health Board with its plans for a new hospital and a shift to more community-based care.








          10.  Defibrillators

                 The Croesgoch defibrillator was used recently, Cllr Rob Smith has replaced the pads 

      The new Llanrhian village defibrillator‘s electrics are not connected yet, but will be soon - it only 

      needs to be plugged in when the temperature falls below 5 degrees.
          11.  Remembrance Service
                Cllr. Anthony Daniel will lay the Llanrhian Community Council wreath 

          12.  Training

      The Welsh Government has introduced a requirement for Training Plans for Councillors and Clerks.
       For the next meeting.

          13.  EcoDewi & Climate Cymru Event
                 This took place on the 28th September, 2022.   Cllr. Paul Niedzwiedski attended on behalf of 

                  the Community Council.   The meeting commenced with presentations on the work of EcoDewi     

                  and Climate Cymru which were followed by group discussions and the compilation of group 

                  suggestions for local actions in support of the aims of EcoDewi and Climate Cymru.

14. Housing Needs Assessment


      This is part of the latest Connected Communities project.   A quote from PLANED has been 

                  received for £5000.  For discussion at the next meeting.

15. Public Ombudsman for Wales


      A complaint has been made to the Public Ombudsman for Wales against Cllr. Neil Prior with regard 

                  to the ongoing discussions about the piece of land thought to be village green but this has not 
                  been upheld.

           16.  Playpark Community Engagement & Further Action
                  The Clerk had been asked to find out if PLANED would facilitate another community event for th 

                  Playpark.  The original funding was no longer available but there might be another opportunity.  

                  Waiting to hear back from PLANED.     A Task & Finish Group comprising Cllrs:  Neil Prior, Paul 



      Niedzwiedski, Chris Prior and Anthony Daniel was formed to discuss the refurbishment of the           

                  Pavilion and to put a plan forward.




Signed ………………………………
            Date   ……………………………….
